
     
Noreen Walsh, Chairperson              Thomas E.  Chart 
Implementation Committee                           Program Director  

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service - P.O. Box 25486 - Denver Federal Center - Denver, CO 80225 - (303) 236-9895  Fax (303) 236-8739 

        
Colorado River Energy Distributors Association - Colorado Water Congress - National Park Service - State of Colorado 

State of Utah - State of Wyoming - The Nature Conservancy - U.S. Bureau of Reclamation - U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Utah Water Users Association - Western Area Power Administration - Western Resource Advocates - Wyoming Water Association 

       

 
NEWS RELEASE   

 
April 29, 2016 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  Contact: Krissy Wilson, Native Aquatic 

Species Program Coordinator, 
UDWR 

 801-538-4756 
   

Brent Stettler, Conservation Outreach 
Manager, UDWR 

 435-613-3707 
   
  Dr. Tom Czapla, Propagation and 

Genetics Coordinator, Upper Colorado 
River Endangered Fish Recovery 
Program 

 303-236-9884 
 
 

      
 

ENDANGERED BONYTAIL SPAWNING CONFIRMED IN A GREEN RIVER 
FLOODPLAIN 

 
 

JENSEN, UTAH – For the past four years, the Upper Colorado River Endangered Fish Recovery 

Program and its partner the Bureau of Reclamation have coordinated spring releases from Flaming 

Gorge Dam to connect floodplain habitats along the Green River near Jensen, Utah to provide 

important nursery habitat for endangered Colorado River fish.  The primary beneficiary of those 

releases to date have been larval endangered razorback sucker (Xyrauchen texanus). In 2015, 

however, Utah Division of Wildlife Resource (UDWR) researchers, Matthew Breen, Dr. Robert 

Schelly and Randy Staffeldt  determined that previously stocked, endangered adult bonytail (Gila 

elegans), entered the Stewart Lake managed floodplain. When the floodplain was drained in  

 



   

autumn, UDWR handled 19 young-of-year native chub ranging in total length from 1.5 – 2.5 inches  

(37 – 64 mm). Four of these fish did not survive and were preserved according to standard protocol.  

 

In the past, UDWR assumed the incidental chubs they encounter when draining Stewart Lake were 

likely roundtail chubs (Gila robusta). However, in reviewing their data this winter, the researchers 

realized the size of the four Gila collected did not fit with the timing of roundtail chub spawning 

and that these fish might be evidence of the first documented reproduction of bonytail in the wild!  

The preserved specimens were then positively identified as bonytail via morphometric (scale and 

body measurement) analyses by Dr. Kevin Bestgen and Darrel Snyder, of the Larval Fish 

Laboratory at Colorado State University, and through genetic analysis at the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 

Service’s Southwestern Native Aquatic Resources and Recovery Center, Dexter, New Mexico by 

Dr. Wade Wilson. In the early 1980’s wild bonytail were brought into captivity for hatchery 

reproduction. This finding documents the first reproduction of bonytail in the wild in the upper 

Colorado River basin and represents a major step forward in the recovery of this species. 

 

### 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


